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On Wednesday, Septem-
ber 18 at 7 p.m., Eric 
Deggans, author of Race-
Baiter: How the Media 
Wields Dangerous Words 
to Divide a Nation will 
kick off the 
“Conversations: A Com-
munity Forum” series. 
The series will focus on a 

timely topic two times per year.  
    Deggans, a journalist with the Tampa 
Bay Times, recently published Race-
baiter as a response to Bill O'Reilly of 
"The O'Reilly Factor" who called him "one 
of the biggest race-baiters in the coun-
try."  He will discuss the book, and a fo-
rum of local  media members, including 
Susan Campbell, Frank Harris III, and 
Colin McEnroe will discuss the issue at 
hand. 
    The event will take place at the Play-
house on Park (244 Park Road, West Hart-
ford). Tickets are $10 for the general pub-
lic and $5 for museum members. Tickets 
will be $10 at the door for everyone. Be-
come a Forum Patron for $50 (includes 
admission, a reception with 
the panel guests before the 
event, and your name in the 
program). Reservations are 
required.  Log on to our 
website for more info and 
reservations. 
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Colonial Kid’s Adventure Camp (Ages 8-
12) 
Boys and girls explore life in the 1700s by 
spending a week as a colonial 
child!  Doing activities at both the historic 
Noah Webster House and the farm at 
Westmoor Park, children experience first 
hand the games, fun, and chores of coloni-
al times.   During the week, children be-
come colonial "characters" and help to 
cook their lunches over an open-hearth. 
They explore Noah Webster's house and 
garden, work on crafts, and play games. At 
Westmoor Park, children encounter life on 
a farm by caring for the barnyard animals, 
tending the vegetable garden, and creating 
food and crafts from the bountiful natural 
resources of the park. 
    Session dates are Monday-Friday,  July 
8-12, July 22-26, and August 5-9 from 
8:30 a.m. to 4 p.m.  

Bookworm Adventure (Ages 3-6) 
Join us this summer at a "Bookworm Ad-
venture" workshop where children explore 
language and literacy through storytelling, 
the use of a felt board to illustrate what 
they have learned, and activities that will 
make the story come to life. This is a 
teacher-led program using Noah Webster's 
House, the Museum, and our hands-on 
discovery space to inspire children to love 
to read at this critical stage of learning! 
Children must be toilet trained. 
    Week-long sessions are Monday-Friday, 
June 24-28, July 29-August 2, August 12-
16, and August 19-23 from 9 a.m. to noon.  
    Tuesday and Thursday sessions are 
available July 9 & 11, 16 & 18, 23 & 25, 
and August 6 & 8 from 9 a.m. to noon. 
 
CAMP/WORKSHOP INFORMATION: 
Call: 860-521-5362 x 14 
Email: education@noahwebsterhouse.org  
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When shopping 
for books, con-
sider the muse-
um shop.  A pro-
lific author, No-
ah Webster had a 
special interest 
in and fondness 
for books. The Museum Shop carries a 
wide selection of books including two    
outstanding ones on Noah Webster him-
self:  Noah Webster the Life and Times of 
an American Patriot and The Forgotten 
Founding Father. Children will enjoy read-
ing Noah  Webster and His Words. 
    In our collection we carry a selection of 
books autographed by the author or the 
illustrator.  Children’s books include:   Tea 
with an Old Dragon, My Best Friend Pe-
nelope Jane, Hooray for Heroes, and Night 
Flight.  For adults we have: Inspired Inno-
vations: A Celebration of Shaker Ingenuity, 
From Schoolboy to  Soldier, and  Women’s  
Work in WWII. 
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Coming this fall, 
the CT Creative 
Photographer of 
the Year and CT 
Art/Electronic Im-
aging Photogra-
pher of the Year 
for 2012 and West 
Hartford resident, 
Patty Swanson, 
breathes new life 

into otherwise abandoned, left-for-dead 
subjects in an exhibition entitled, “Living 
Remains: A Resurrection Thru the Lens.”  
    Appropriately timed to coincide with 
West Hartford Hauntings and Halloween, 
Swanson’s work will be on display at the 
museum this autumn. Do not miss this 
chance to see Swanson’s award-winning 
images “There’s No Place Like Home” 
and “Beetle Juice” among many other 
works, which will be on display for the 
first time. 
    The photographs, which make up 
“Living Remains”, capture homes, barns, 
tractors, cars, trucks, and trees all left for 
ruin. Although seemingly frozen in time, 
life pushes on and grows up all around 
these once familiar objects which are now 
long forgotten and neglected gems. 
Through Swanson’s lens, onlookers are 
compelled to consider the eeriness of “that 
was then-this is now.” 
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This summer, the museum joined the 
North American Reciprocal Museum As-
sociation (NARM). NARM organizations 
share their membership benefits with other 
NARM museum members. Noah Webster 
House members at the $100 (and higher) 
level can show their membership card at 
over 600 museums around the country and 
in Canada to receive free or reduced ad-
mission. Many museums even include 
event and shop discounts.  
    Current members can renew or increase 
their membership at the $100 (or over) 
level and receive these benefits immedi-
ately. If you are already a Contributor Lev-
el member (now called Reciprocal Level), 
please contact Abby for a new member-
ship card which will include the NARM 
sticker. Only membership cards with the 
sticker will be honored at other museums. 
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The Salvadore Dali Museum is one of the  
hundreds of NARM members. 

    The Noah Webster House joins seven in 
Connecticut, including the Wadsworth 
Atheneum and New Britain Museum of    
American Art, as a member. Other muse-
ums include the American Textile Muse-
um, Hancock Shaker Village, and the 
���������	
� �
��
��� ��� �������
�������
The Frick Collection,   Hudson River Mu-
seum, and the Adirondack Museum in 
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seum of Art (OH), National Museum of 
Women in the Arts (DC), and the Salvado 
Dalí Museum (FL). The complete list of 
NARM museums can be found at 
www.NARMassociation.org. 
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1. Webster defined 
this word as: Having a 
prominent overhang-
ing belly.  What is it? 
A. Stomachous  
B. Swagbellied  
C. Fatigation  
 
 
2. This TV show’s 
name also means “to 
reduce to a soft pulpy 
state”. 

Dear Members, 
 
Welcome to the new version of The Spec-
tator.  What is old is new again. 
    As many of you know, the museum was 
contemplating transforming the newsletter 
into one that would be sent via email.  
However, after evaluating the feedback 
that we requested, we decided to keep the 
newsletter in good-old-fashioned paper 
format.  Based on what members told us 
they wanted, it is now streamlined 
(requiring less time to read), more colorful, 
and starting with this issue it will include 
several different regular articles.   
    Over the summer and early fall of 1793, 
Noah Webster decided to leave Hartford 
where he was practicing law for a new oc-
cupation in New York City – the newspa-
per business.  On December 9 of that year, 
Webster issued the American Minerva 
which was to be published “every day, 
Sundays excepted, at four oclock, or earli-
er”.  The following year, Webster also of-
fered a less expensive, semi-weekly one 
sheet paper called the Herald: A Gazette 
for the Country.  These two papers extolled 
the virtues of the Federalist Party and ad-
vocated many of the causes that Webster 
held dear such as the abolition of slavery, 
sanitation, epidemics, education, and a host 
of other social causes along with current 
events.  By the late 1790s, he renamed the 
daily newspaper the Commercial Advertis-
er and his slimmed-down version, The 
Spectator. 
    The font and layout of our new (and 
hopefully improved) newsletter takes its 
inspiration from its namesake.  Enjoy read-
ing and let us know what you think. 
 
See you at Noah’s, 
 
 
 

Christopher Dobbs  
Executive Director 
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Colonial Kids’ Adventure Camp 
July 8-12, July 22-26, and August 5-9 
Kids learn about colonial life at the Noah Webster House and  
Westmoor Park. 
 
Bookworm Adventure Workshops 
Tuesday and Thursday, July 9 & 11, 16 & 18, 23& 25,  
and August 6 & 8 
Monday-Friday, July 29-August 2, August 12-16 and 19-23 
Children ages 3-6 learn through the excitement of  reading and  
storytelling. 
 
Local Brews Beer Tasting 
Thursday, August 22 
Cool off with a cold brew from several of the Hartford area’s  
best breweries. 
 
West Hartford Hauntings Auditions 
Tuesday & Thursday, September 3 & 5 
Audition to play one of West Hartford’s past residents.  
 
Conversations: A Community Forum 
Wednesday, September 18, 7 p.m. 
Join the discussion on race in the media with Eric Deggans and  
local media members Susan Campbell, Frank Harris, and  
Colin McEnroe. 
 
 

For more information on these and other events, visit 
www.NoahWebsterHouse.org 
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This new column will celebrate the organization’s many friends – volunteers, 
members, donors, and collaborators.  It is a tribute to those people whose     
generosity and passion have and do make a difference to the museum.    

    Museum volunteer Elizabeth (Liz) Payne has 
toured thousands of visitors since 1978.  A 
mother of three grown daughters and one son, 
she now lives at Seabury Retirement Communi-
ty in Bloomfield.  However, her departure from 
West Hartford where she lived for 57 years, has 
not quashed  her enthusiasm for her adopted 
town or the museum.  In her mobcap and period 
dress, Liz is a tireless champion of Noah Web-
ster.  Her tours are as fresh and passionate today 
as they were when she first started. 

 
Q: What has kept you coming back as a volunteer? 
A: It is more personable here than many other museums.  Because of our inti-
mate size, you get to know the visitors.  They open up to you and we get to per-
sonalize the tour.  Our programs are incredible given our size.   We are small, 
but mighty. 
 
Q: How did you select the NWH&WHHS as a place to volunteer? 
A:   I wanted to do something special for my town….to support and give back 
to my community.  I always liked volunteering and felt that it was important.  I 
had been involved in fundraising and other activities [prior to the museum]…
and had managed the Greater Hartford Antique Show.  One day Barbara Ul-
rich suggested that I get involved with the Noah Webster House.  I did and I 
loved the intellectual exercise.  Even now, I volunteer and can’t get away from 
Noah Webster.  I even volunteer at the Noah Webster School in Hartford.  
 
Q: What are your thoughts on Noah Webster? 
A:  I think that he is an amazing person.  He had strengths and weaknesses.  I 
would love to meet him.  Webster was a Renaissance man and human.  On his 
golden wedding anniversary, he wrote that it was the happiest day of his life 
being surrounded by his wife and children.   
 
Q: Do you have any funny visitor stories? 
A: My son was in LA during the early ‘80s.  This big, handsome guy came in 
for a tour.  During the tour we talked about the horrible traffic in LA.  As he 
left, he said the next time you are in LA, if you have any issues on the freeway, 
give me a call and he handed me his business card….He was a California 
Highway patrolman.   

Spectator Inside! 


